Calgary Planning Commission Member Comments



For CPC2021-0451 / SN2021-0451 heard at Calgary Planning Commission Meeting 2021 April 08



Member	Reasons for Decision or Comments
Commissioner Scott	 Support the proposed street names, as amended, to include the name Vermillion Hill. Compound street names have been used in many instances in Calgary without apparent issues. Confident that modern systems used to locate an address for emergency response purposes, significant geographic distance between Alpine Park and the existing Vista Heights street containing "Vermilion", and different quadrants (SW/NE) will eliminate confusion. Confusion by general public is likely a non-issue, particularly given predominant use of navigation systems now and in future. Existing Vermilion Street NE is a very different-sounding name and has two parcels addressed to it, one of which is a school, which would presumably have specialized processes in place for summoning of emergency services. The Applicant removed other instances of "Vermillion" requested by Administration, and this represents a good compromise solution which retains just one street containing the proposed community name.